TOWN OF WINDHAM

TOWN BOARD MEETING




NOVEMBER 21, 2017
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY
Present: Supervisor: Robert J. Pelham

   Councilmen: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & Stephen Walker

   Town Clerk: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington, Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz, Delaware Engineering John Brust, Ambulance Administrator Davia Montie, Kurt Goettsche, Jennifer Sandleitner, Sylas Schwarz, WAJ Students: Kristopher Gonzalez, Dante Savasta, Hunter Blain & Carolyn Sandleitner and Mike Ryan Mountain Eagle
Absent: Town Attorney Larry Gardner & Police Chief Karl Gonzalez
The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and Councilman Walker opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
THE MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 9, 2017 FOR THE PRELIMINARY BUDGET HEARING & TOWN BOARD MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust has nothing to report on at this time.
2.WILLIAMSON LAW BOOK Town Clerk Plus Dogs Software & Support Contract December 1, 2017 to November 30, 2018 fee is $337.00 needs approval & Supervisor’s signature.  A motion to approve the contract fee and allow the Supervisor to sign was made by Councilman Walker, 2nd by Councilman Van Valin, with all in favor.
3.COLUMBIA-GREENE HUMANE SOCIETY/SPCA 2018 Contract for the Board’s review & needs Supervisor’s signature. Fee structures have not changed from 2017.  This contract is for January 1, 2018 through December 31, 2018 between the Town of Windham and The Columbia-Greene Humane Society.  A motion was made to approve the contract, fee structure and allow the Supervisor to sign was made by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor.


4.NY RISING SOLICITATED FOR LEGAL SERVICES to handle the Acquisition of Easements for the four property owners on County Route 56 needs Board’s approval for the lowest quote.  Scalfone Law PLLC (WBE) quotation submitted 9/22/17 for $3,000.00 lump sum.  A motion to approve Scalfone Law was made by Councilman Van Valin, 2nd by Councilman Murray, with all in favor.
5.WINDHAM PBA REQUEST PERMISSION TO USE HENSONVILLE PARK for Santa’s Visit on Friday, December 1 @ 5:00pm. Christmas Carolers needed.  Cookies & Hot Chocolate at Nana Gail’s afterwards.  A motion to approve was made by Supervisor Pelham, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor.
6.TOWN JUSTICE REPORT FOR OCTOBER: Justice Stevens $3,130.00 was noted by the Board.
7.REQUEST PERMISSION FOR OUTDOOR FIREWORKS DISPLAY Ski Windham Operating Corporation would like to host three winter 15-minute shows on the following evenings 12/31/17, 1/13/18 & 2/16/18.  Young Explosives Corporation is the fireworks company.   A motion to approve was made by Councilman Walker, 2nd by Councilman Murray, with 3 in favor, Supervisor Pelham and Councilman Peters abstain as they are employed by Ski Windham.
8.APPLICATION FOR TOWN SEWER SERVICE was submitted by Fromm Realty LLC- WILDER Project located on Lakeview Lane, Windham, Tax Map #95.00-1-93, is requesting 11 Edu’s.  A $50.00 fee was submitted on November 20, 2017. Seven of the Edu’s are in the sewer 
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district and seven are out of the district per Bette Rhoades, Accounts Billing Clerk.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor.
9.TOWN BOARD RESOLUTION #41 OF 2017: the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance the Sewer District Accounts.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Murray, with all in favor. GENERAL FUND RESOUTION #18 OF 2017: the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance the General Fund Accounts.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Van Valin, with all in favor.
10.HIGHWAY REPORT: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington was present.  A second part time winter/snow removal employee pending the passing of his drug/screening & physical test will be hired Tyler Hoyt.  New traffic signs have been installed at the intersection of Bell Hill Road & Begley Road.  Have been in the process of working with FEMA and paperwork has been completed for the late Winter Storm Stella 2017.  The Town will be reimbursed $25,155.88 for that storm.  Ambulance Administrator Davia Montie along with Gary has worked on the new ambulance as it requires diesel exhaust fluid.  Shared services where asked of from the Town of Durham, Ashland and Prattsville last week. Have done a lot of community service for the coming holidays. Supervisor Pelham would like to talk about the Windham Venture Parking Lot.  Any snow removal this year per DEP will need to be hauled away. He doesn’t want that burden plus there are few parking spaces left.  The Supervisor would like the Board’s permission to end the contract lease with Windham Venture Parking.  A motion to accept was made by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor.

11.AMBULANCE REPORT: Ambulance Administrator Davia Montie was present.  Have two quotes for stair-chair stretcher maintenance agreements for the Board to review.  One of the stretchers will need a new battery as the spare battery has died. Price of that new battery is $364.00 they are good for a couple of years.  The spare we have had since 2014.  Supervisor Pelham gave permission to order the new battery. The vent at the station that was clogged for the washer machine, it has been fixed once and it is clogged again.  A couple of weeks ago an electrical outlet was fixed as it was sparking and now there are other outlets that need to be fixed and they were asked but still have not been done.  Can the Supervisor please call to have this fixed?  The ceiling in the back-bedroom leaks anytime it rains. We have new winter tires on 96-1 and 96-2.  A few weeks ago, we received a $300.00 donation from the Patch Workers Quilt Group.  They also gave a donation of $300.00 to the Ashland Ambulance. Pictures were taken and a Thank you note was sent out to the Patch Workers.  We have new fire extinguishers just mounted in the rigs. We have a very old stretcher that is not powered.  Hunter Mountain First Aid Room is interested in it.  It is not worth a lot.  Councilman Murray stated it would have to be deemed surplus.  Will have to ask Larry Gardner if we can donate or how does this work.
12.POLICE REPORT: Police Chief Karl Gonzalez was absent.
13.COMMITTEE REPORT: Councilman Murray went to the ribbon cutting for the multi-use path at Cross Roads and State Route 23. It was well attended. Joe Cappelli is to install the water meters next week.  Councilman Van Valin has nothing to report on.  Councilman Peters went the Planning Board meeting last Thursday to discuss with them the sign law plus to get their feedback.  This was discussed back in the spring and was followed up by Larry Gardner that the highway department will do the snow removal for the fire departments.  Gary confirmed the Windham and Hensonville fire houses and the station in Maplecrest.  Councilman Walker needs a committee.  He stated that there is a very nice write up in the New York Post about the ribbon cutting for the multi-use path.  
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC: Kurt Goettsche has a question about the snow plowing at the fire houses.  Would like an idea of how much it will cost?  He spoke to Kathy Murray, Fire Commissioners’ secretary they were putting in the paper bids for snow removal.  Gary wanted to know if this included sanding, salting as well as plowing.  Kurt would like to have something in writing.  Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington has a compliment as a member of his family had a medical emergency, the Windham Ambulance was called and they got a ride in the new rig and he would just like to compliment the staff for how everything was well handled.  Thank you to the Ambulance Department.  Bonnie Poehmel, Town Clerk would like to make a 
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compliment as well.  One of my family members also needed the Windham Ambulance and they too went in the new rig.  I too would like to thank the staff that was on that day Thank you very much.
ACCOUNT BALANCES AND BUDGET COMPARISIONS November 21, 2017 files were made available for the Board to review.
GENERAL FUND WARRANT #22-G contained vouchers #825-852, totaling $12,438.40 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Murray, with all in favor.

HIGHWAY FUND WARRANT #22 contained vouchers #205-214, totaling $2,261.23 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman              Murray, with all in favor.
SEWER DISTRICT FUND WARRANT #22 contained vouchers #306-315, totaling $3,295.14 was audited and approved on a motion by Councilman Murray, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 7:17 p.m. on a motion by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with all in favor.
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